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DATES FOR YOUR CALENDAR 

Dance Curriculum   2–13 Sept. 

Te Wiki o te reo Māori   9- 15 Sept. 

Board of Trustees Meeting 7.00 pm  12 September 

Orange Day Parade (road patrollers) 13 September 

Dance Expo    13 September 

FOOS Working Bee   14 September 

One Learning Community Fair Meeting  
7pm in staffroom    16 September 

Artplash     17 September 

Last day of Term 3   27 September 

School Photographs   6 November 

Kindergarten Photographs   7 November 

One Learning Community Country Fair 17 November 

Prize-Giving    13 December 

EACH WEEK 

Monday   Stream Team 

Tuesday   Go Piano 

   Adult Exercise Classes 

Wednesday  Wheels Day 

   Ukulele Lessons 

Thursday   ROCKS Run Club 

Friday   No Assembly this week 

Marrzipan Classes  

   Soccer Practice from 4.00 pm 

Saturday   Community Soccer 
 

TERM DATES 2019 

Term 2   29 April – 5 July  

Term 3   22 July – 27 September 

Term 4   14 October – 19 December 

Teacher Only Day  25 October 
 
Term 1 2020  3 February 2020 
 

WELCOME 

From tomorrow you will notice a new face in the Office. 
Mathilde is joining the team as our temporary Office 
Administrator.  

FROM THE PRINCIPAL’S DESK  
 
Hello, Talofa lava, Chao, Dia dhaoibh, Namaste, Gidday, 
Guten Tag, Assalamulaikum, Ciao, Salve, Ayubowan, 
Fakaalofa atu, Hola, Susaday, Bonjour, Ni Hao 
 
Kia ora tatou, 
Welcome to Te wiki o te reo Māori. The teaching team had 
their fourth Te Reo session with Matua Henare at our staff 
meeting yesterday afternoon. We are growing in 
confidence and proficiency, as are our students. There are 
lots of resources online to support everyday use of te reo. 
The Kupu app is lots of fun. Free courses in learning te reo 
are offered by a number of providers including Massey 
University. 
 
We continue to focus on punctuality this term and the end 
of term Principal Certificates will reflect this. 
 
In our lost property we have several pairs of prescription 
glasses for adults and students alike. Please check in at the 
office if you have misplaced these. Lost Property can now 
be found directly outside the library. Please reclaim any lost 
items. We appear to have misplaced a skip key and a set of 
garage keys. If we have loaned these out we’d love to have 
them back. Please check your coat pockets and any other 
likely places. Thank you. 
 
On Friday our students and Mark from Dance Curriculum 
will showcase their dance moves! The timetable will run as 
follows and each session is approximately 25 minutes in 
duration. 
 
12.00pm Harakeke-Year 1’s 
1.30pm Whanake-Year 2 and 3 
2.00pm Māhuri-Years 4-6 



 

 

There will be no assembly this Friday. 
 
Ngā mihi, 

Tineke and the team 
 

BOARD OF TRUSTEES 
The Board of Trustees have had an initial discussion 
with Cllr Andy Foster about a proposal to redevelop 
Happy Valley Park.  The Board raised a number of 
concerns relating traffic, impacts on the stream, the 
loss of green space and impact on how our Valley 
would look should be park get redeveloped for 
housing.  
  
Cllr Andy Foster’s proposal is today being made public 
with a press release (please see attached).  The Board 
would like to reassure the school community that while 
we wish to engage with Cllr Foster’s proposal to 
ensure we have a voice in the conversation we do 
have a number of significant concerns with the 
idea.  The Board has also been in touch with Southern 
Ward Cllr Fleur Fitzsimons in relation to our 
concerns.   
  
The proposal has to go through a number of significant 
checks and balances before the full public consultation 
would take place.  
  
Please contact us if you wish to be emailed the full 
proposal, we will make it available in hardcopy in the 
school office by the end of the week. 
 

VALUE OF THE WEEK – PB4L FOCUS 

Our Value of the week is RESPECT. We are RESPECTFUL in 
the LIBRARY when we;  

Look after the Books 

 

 

 

Last week our Values vouchers were given out for the 
following- 

Respect-28 

Originality- 30 

Confidence-28 

Kindness- 27 

Success-56 

Abby, Charlie, Ruby and Nikau were the winners of the 
Values Voucher draw and Room 6 won the award for the 
class with the most Values Vouchers last week.  

Each week for the Ǉŀǎǘ о ǿŜŜƪǎ ǿŜΩǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ǎŜƴŘƛƴƎ ŀ ǘŜȄǘ 
to let you know if your child has received a value voucher in 
recognition of the above. This is something you can chat 
about in Home Learning time. 
 

THANKS 

To everyone who has pitched in to help keep the Office 
running smoothly. 
 

YUMMY APPLE STICKERS 

This fundraiser runs until the end of this term so please 
keep collecting those stickers and sending them in. Sheets 
for the stickers are available online or from the office. 

 

RA WHĀNAU KIA KOE 

Best wishes to Ryan and Isaac who have birthdays coming 
up. 

 

ONE LEARNING COMMUNITY 
COUNTRY FAIR – 17 NOVEMBER 
2019 

Next Meeting 

The next Fair Meeting will be held in the 
staffroom at 7.00 pm on 16 September.  See you all 
there! 

We are looking for a Scheduling Co-ordinator for 
Owhiro Bay's Got Talent. This person will liaise with 
both children and parents and will help the children 
with registrations and rehearsals. It would be helpful if 
this person is around at school during and after 
assembly on Fridays from late September to be the 
one that participants can turn to for questions."  

SPORTS SPOT 
 

ROCKS Run Club 

 
Everyone is welcome at 
the rescheduled (previously rained-off) 
Wellington Scottish Athletic Club, FRENZY : 
Children's Beach Relay - this Saturday 14 
September! Simply turn up and your child 
(primary and intermediate age) will be placed in a 
team (no cost involved). 
 
Meet from 1:30pm at Te Kopahou Visitor Centre 
(start of the Red Rocks Walkway) for a 2pm Relay 
START. The course is approximately 1km and 
covers soft sand, undulations, and natural 
obstacles such as logs and a small rock wall. It will 
be well marked with cones and marshaled 
by parents (if you're happy to lend a hand please 
make yourself known to Tom Newton - J Team 



 

 

Coordinator, Scottish). Come along and join in 
the FUN with others from ROCKS Run Club 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 Geckos Hockey Club invites you 

to play 

Summer Fun Hockey 

for yr 1, 2, 3 

  

Come and play free summer hockey 

games with us! 

Have fun and make some new 

friends! 

Starts 18 October 2019 

When? Every Friday afternoon during term 

4 from 4-5pm 

Where? 8 Tanera Crescent, Tanera Park in 

Brooklyn, artificial bowling turf 

Start? 18 October 2019 (Events might be 

cancelled on short notice due to 

weather) 

Who? All yr 1-3 players are welcome to 

play. We also welcome beginners. 

What? Training and lots of games 

What to 

bring? 

Shin pads and a friend. That is all. 

We provide sticks and balls. 

Cost? This is absolutely free for all kids 

Register? No. Just come along on Fridays. 

Questions? Alex 

Ehlert info@playhockeynz.com or 

021 050 53 65 for further questions 

 
Little Barking Dog Theatre Company presents The Pond 
- Hosted by Island Bay Playcentre  - Tuesday Oct 1st - At 
the Marine Education Centre Island Bay. (This is during 

the school holidays)  
On Tuesday October 1st at 10am & 11:30am, come and see 
Little Barking Dog Theatre Company and their wonderful 
production of the The Pond and support Island Bay 
playcentre at the same time! .Suggested age suitability - 
ages 2 - 7, Under 2s free. Tickets $10 + booking fee - book 
via eventbrite.co.nz or 
contact islandbay@Playcentre.org.nz   
From the team who brought you Little Kowhai Tree, A 
Sausage Went for a Walk and Paper Plays  comes a new 
special story about fish, frogs and water fowl, creatures big 
and small. Tadpoles that turn into frogs and water bugs that 
sit on logs. Ducks and swans and wading birds. Reeds, 
lillies, fish and eels. A very special programme, for early 
childhood audiences about the world they live 
in. www.littledogbarking.co.nz   
Tea, coffee & baking also available to purchase on the day. 

 
BIGAIR GYMSPORTS OWHIRO BAY WGTN 

Is your child wanting to learn how to handstand, cartwheel or 
flip? Do you want them to feel strong and confident, and 
learn in a safe and encouraging environment? Come to 
Bigair! Our experienced coaches run classes such 
as Gymnastics, Tumbling, Trampolining, 
Parkour and Cheerleading! Our classes support children of 

all skill levels to learn and develop new skills and abilities, 
improving their fitness and co-ordination, and boosting self-
esteem! BOOK NOW for TERM 4! 
Book now for our October School Holiday 
Programme! It’s great for kids to be active during the 

holidays! Bigair Gym Owhiro Bay: 04 3838779 
or wgtn@bigairgym.co.nz 

 

Inverlocky Art Classes 

 

 

Spring Term is now available - Book Now! 

The promise of warm weather and longer days 

heralds Spring! 

The new term is now on our website, have a look and 

book now. 

As well as beginner classes in Painting, Sculpture, 

Printmaking, Drawing and Screen Printing we have 

Children's After school Art classes and Creative 

Sewing (for 12years and teens). 

 

Creative Sewing Tuesday Evenings 6pm - 8pm (for 

teenagers) 

Writing for the Screen - Wednesday Evenings 

 

Please go to our website to 

enrol: www.inverlochy.org.nz 

 

 

*One of our youngest making a portrait inspired by 

Picasso's cubism. Poppy's Wednesday class. 

  
  

  

 

  

See website for details and to 

Enrol: www.inverlochy.org.nz. 

You can now Book and Pay online. 

For enquiries phone: 04 9392177 or 

email: manager@inverlochy.org.nz  
  

 

 
IBU October Holiday Football Programme 
 
Bookings are now open for the IBU October Holiday 

Football Programme 
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¶ Monday 30th September – Thursday 3rd 
October 2019,  

¶ 9am – 3pm  @ Wakefield Park  

¶ $40 per day/$120 for all 4 Days 

Whether it be one day or the whole week, this is a great 
opportunity for to sharpen their skills and make new friends 
in a fun and enjoyable environment 

This programme is aimed at boys & girls kids aged 5 - 12 
years and caters for all levels and abilities. Find more 
information and to registration at ibujuniors.org.nz. 

Head ibujuniors.org.nz or 
email clubcaptain@ibujuniors.org.nz to make 
your booking now and join our great team of coaches for 
another great week of fun and football 

Have you thought about cricket for the summer 
months?  
Brooklyn Junior Cricket Club has a fantastic, 
inclusive culture for boys and girls from age 5 up. 
It’s a great way for the kids to make friends and 
learn some skills.   
Practices for junior teams are generally held at 
Tanera or Vogelmorn Parks, and the modern 
format of game has been designed so the kids 
are always doing something. Games for younger 
grades take only an hour on Saturday morning.  
Registrations are now open 
via www.bjcc.co.nz and the club is able to supply 
all equipment. 
For more information feel free to contact Craig 
Ballantyne on 027 444 5202 

Volunteers needed at your local Girl 
Guides 

At Girl Guides, we’re committed to empowering girls from all 
walks of life … growing confident, adventurous girls who are 
ready to be tomorrow’s leaders.  

But we need volunteer leaders to be part of this amazing 
story. 

If you’re someone that wants to make a vital contribution in 
your community, aged anywhere between 18 and 80, and 
can give just a few hours one night a week during school 
term, then we need to hear from you!  

Just go to girlguidingnz.org.nz/join-us/volunteers 

  

Wilderkids School Holiday Programme 

Wilderkids is the ultimate outdoor adventure-

based school holiday programme for kids aged 

5-12. It is jam-packed with activities to suit all. 

Here is a sneak peek of what we have in store:  

¶     For the master chef: In the forest, they 

will find, treats and tracks, unlike any 

kind. Your master chef will go 

foraging for ingredients for snacks 

 

and tea.  

¶     For the artist: Why be a regular artist 

when you can be a WILD artist? Why 

be an art critic when you can be an 

art critter! Wilderkids gives the little 

artist in your life and opportunity to 

make and create art.  

¶     For the architect/builder: Let's face it. 

Kids LOVE building stuff. Whether it's 

a hut, a hideaway, a bug hotel or a 

firepit. Wilderkids has all the bases 

covered.  

¶     For the explorer: Does your child 

remind you of Indiana Jones? Do they 

have a thirst for adventure, mystery, 

knowledge? Well, the entire 

Wilderkids programme is designed for 

them.  

Dates: 8.30am to 3.15pm, Monday to Friday, 

from 30 September to 11 October 

Cost: $56 per child, per day and there's a 10% 

discount on full week bookings.  

 

We also run a ballot system where any parent 

with a Community Services Card can go in the 

draw to score a $10 spot at Wilderkids. To 

register, click here 

 

And to book Wilderkids, click here 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://ibujuniors.org.nz/
http://ibujuniors.org.nz/
mailto:clubcaptain@ibujuniors.org.nz
http://ibujuniors.org.nz/events/football-holiday-programme-8th-12th-july-2019
http://www.bjcc.co.nz/
http://www.girlguidingnz.org.nz/join-us/volunteers
https://sustaintrust.us16.list-manage.com/track/click?u=e3ea40b79a9c26edd1e13c2bc&id=a2baa02082&e=3390251fde
https://sustaintrust.us16.list-manage.com/track/click?u=e3ea40b79a9c26edd1e13c2bc&id=afba2b6e60&e=3390251fde

